
 

24 March  2021 
 
Securities & Exchange Commission 
Secretariat Building, PICC Complex 
Roxas Blvd, Metro Manila 
 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
Disclosure Department 
3/F PSE Plaza, Ayala Triangle Plaza 
Makati City, Metro Manila 
 
Philippine Dealing & Exchange Corp. 
37th Floor, Tower 1, The Enterprise Center 
6766 Ayala Ave. corner Paseo de Roxas 
Makati, 1226 Metro Manila, Philippines 
 
Attention:  Hon. Vicente Graciano P. Felizmenio, Jr. 

Director, Market and Securities Regulation Department 
Securities & Exchange Commission 

 
Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
Head, Disclosure Department 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
 
Atty. Marie Rose M. Magallen-Lirio 
Head, Issuer Compliance and Disclosure Department (ICDD) 
Philippine Dealing & Exchange Corp. 
 

 
 
Sir and Mesdames: 
  
We write in relation to your letter seeking clarification on the news article entitled 
“Phoenix plans asset sale, transfer to manage debts” posted in the BusinessWorld 
(Online Edition) on March 24, 2021. In the said news article, it was reported in part that: 
 

 “. . . . 
 
In January, an official of the Department of Energy (DoE) said that the 
agency had to cancel the ‘notice to proceed’ issued to Mr. Uy’s $2-
billion import terminal project under Tanglawan Philippine LNG, Inc. 
 



 

‘We were constrained to cancel their notice to proceed as, in fact, they 
essentially withdrew their plans as they were not able to reach 
financial close,’ Assistant Secretary Leonido J. Pulido III said in a 
Senate hearing. ‘They are no longer pursuing their project.’ 
 
He added that the withdrawal was caused by a ‘commercial issue.’ 
Tanglawan is controlled by Phoenix Petroleum. 
 
. . . .” 
 

We wish to clarify and correct the statements made in the online article.  First off, 
Tanglawan is an SPV registered by CNOOC with the Commision.  Phoenix Petroleum 
Philippines, Inc. (the Company) and/or Mr. Dennis A. Uy is not part nor do they own 
shares, directly or indirectly, in Tanglawan.  The Notice to Proceed (NTP) issued by the 
DoE on 21 December 2018 was actually and in truth issued to Tanglawan Philippines, 
Inc.  This was disclosed to the Exchange as part of a press statement dated 11 January 
2019. Please note that Phoenix Petroleum supported CNOOC in Tanglawan's NTP 
application with the view that Phoenix Petroleum will later join Tanglawan venture 
company led by CNOOC. 
 
However, in our disclosure dated 18 December 2019 to the Exchange, the Company 
confirmed the news article entitled “Phoenix-CNOOC Venture Junks LNG Terminal 
Project” posted also in Business World (Online Edition) on 18 December 2019 which 
stated: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

We reiterate that the action to suspend the NTP was upon request by both Parties due 
to several factors, one of which was the acquisition of Chevron’s stake in the 
Malampaya consortium by our Parent Company, Udenna Corp. 
 
We also reiterate our Company’s commitment to support the country’s energy agenda 
on security, self-reliance, and use of cleaner energy sources and will continue to 
explore the best avenue to provide continuous and sustainable supply of gas to meet 
the growing demand for cleaner fuel.  
 
Thank you and warm regards. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Atty. Socorro Ermac Cabreros 
Corporate Secretary 


